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The Korean Religious Association held a Korean Christian Leadership Conference (KCLC) prayer 

meeting inviting Christian clergy and an Interreligious Association for Peace and Development (IAPD) 

interreligious prayer meeting with major religious leaders over two days, February 18 and 19, praying for 

victory in the Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum entrance ceremony. 

 

 
 

On February 18, at the KCLC prayer meeting, District Pastor Kim Seok-jin explained the providential 

significance of the Cheon Il Sanctum entrance ceremony through his sermon. Additionally, Pastor Shin 

Ho-chul of Haenuri Church delivered a keynote address on the theme "The Attitude of Leaders in Times 

of National Crisis." 

 

On February 19, at the interreligious prayer meeting, clergy from seven religious orders representing 

Korea's religious community, including Buddhism, national religions, Cheondogyo, and Islam, 

participated and lit a unity candle, brightening the lamp of peace. 

 

The clergy from each religious order agreed with True Mother's words that "the path all religions follow 

is one path," though the methods of prayer differ, and resolved to unite their hearts for peace and 

unification. 

 


